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The Honorable Maria Cantwell 
511 Hart Senate Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Senator Cantwell: 

Thank you for your request for comment on HR 2236, the Forage Fish Conservation Act, 
introduced by Representative Dingell (D-MI). These comments are not intended to provide support 
or opposition to this legislation, but to discuss potential effects to the Pacific Fishery Management 
Council's (Pacific Council) management responsibility. 

The Pacific Council has a long history of protecting forage species and generally believes that 

changes to the Magnuson-Stevens Fishery Conservation and Management Act are not necessary 
in order for this Council to protect and to sustainably manage forage fish. The Pacific Council 
already considers the impact of forage fish to the ecosystem and fishing communities to inform 
optimum yield (OY) and annual catch limit (ACL) decisions for managed forage species in our 
Coastal Pelagic Species Fishery Management Plan (CPS FMP). For example, one of the 11 goals 
and objectives in the CPS FMP is to "Provide adequate forage for dependent species." In addition, 
our harvest control rules for CPS stocks include built-in reductions in allowable harvest as biomass 
estimates and ecosystem indicators point to declining stock status. This harvest control rule closed 

the directed sardine fishery in 2015, four years before the stock reached its current overfished 
status. 

In 2006, we adopted a complete ban on commercial fishing for all species of krill in West Coast 
Federal waters and identified essential fish habitat for krill (euphausiids), which serve as the basis 

of the marine food chain. 

In 2015, we designated several forage species as shared ecosystem component species through our 
Fishery Ecosystem Plan initiative, which applied to all our FMPs. At the same time, we prohibited 

the development of new directed fisheries on unmanaged forage species until there was an 
adequate opportunity to assess the science relating to the fishery and any potential impacts to 
existing fisheries and communities. This action, which the Pacific Council initiated in 2012, 
recognized the importance of these forage fish to dependent species, to the California Current 

Ecosystem as a whole, and to the Council-managed commercial and recreational fisheries, which 
rely on a healthy stock of forage fish. 

We note that many of the elements in HR 2236 echo the findings from the Managing Our Nation's 
Fisheries 3 conference, which we hosted in 2013. These findings included requiring explicit 
consideration of the impact of forage fish to the ecosystem and fishing communities to inform 
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